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Swimming Carnival 
Congratulations to our students who attended the PSSA District carnival, held in 
Swan Hill by Balranald Central School. Our students did a great job representing 
our small school. Thank you to Miss Laura Wilson who attended and managed the 

team.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Swimming  ribbons and medals will be handed out to students from our school 
swimming carnival at our first school assembly.  

Best Start 
This week our students in Kindergarten will begin the Best Start Kindergarten Assessment. Best Start Kindergarten 
Assessment identifies student’s literacy and numeracy skills on entry to Kindergarten. It has been conducted in all 
NSW public schools since 2010. The assessment is mapped to the  National Literacy and Numeracy Learning Pro-
gressions. 
The assessment is conducted in line with existing school practices and builds upon teaching and learning programs 
that support students in the transition to school. Students will be released from class and complete the assessment 
with Mrs Mertz this Thursday and next Thursday.  
 

School life is starting to return to normal! 
COVID Smart settings in NSW schools have been revised, giving students the first taste of normal school life since the 
pandemic began two years ago. 
Core COVID Smart measures will remain in place, including enhanced cleaning and maximising natural and           
mechanical ventilation in line with health advice. 
Cohorting requirements and activity restrictions will be relaxed - enabling students to engage and interact more freely 
across classes and year groups. 
Schools will be able to welcome more visitors onto school grounds, including parents, and will resume activities such 
as assemblies and school camps. 
Mask requirements will be lifted for primary school and early childhood education educators. 
Our morning routine will remain in place at the moment, with students entering the classroom at the recommended 
time of 8.45am. We are unable to accept any students onto school grounds before 8.30am. At the moment with this 
structure, we are finding students are ready to learn when the bell goes and far more settled in literacy classes.  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/curriculum/literacy-and-numeracy/resources-for-schools/learning-progressions
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/curriculum/literacy-and-numeracy/resources-for-schools/learning-progressions


Attendance 
We are still yet to reach a day this year where 100% are in attendance. Our attendance data shows our school has a 
very low attendance rate, compared to other schools in our area. This is problematic and has numerous negative    
impacts. Please do not keep your child at home unnecessarily. We cannot provide a quality education to your child if 
they are not here.  Students with less than a 89% attendance rate are considered to be educationally at risk. Parents 
will be notified every 5 weeks if the students are in this range and offered support to help this improve. It is a legal   
requirement of the school to do this.  

Spelling Bee 
The Premier's Spelling Bee is a fun and educational way for primary school students to engage with and improve their 
spelling. 
The program includes activities that encourage students to become more confident users of language through      
broadening their vocabulary, and promotes improved literacy skills in conjunction with the NSW English K-10 syllabus. 
Students in year 3-6 will be participating in the Spelling Bee competition in Term 2.  

This year we are lucky enough for Tarlia McGlashan’s artwork to be used on the poster for the competition which will 

be on display in all NSW primary schools.  
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School Library 

All Welcome 

At the beginning of each term, our teachers will provide parents with a snap shot of what each class is learning in the 

WONGI. This is a great way to understand what topics are being covered each term and talk to your child about their 

learning.  

Jennie Wilson 

Principal  



    

  

  

  

  

Welcome to K/1 

Term 1 2022 

 

In English we are learning our 

letters and letter combination 

sounds. 

In Mathematics we are 

learning  about numbers 

and measurement. 

In Science we are learning 

about living and non-living 

things. 

In Sport we are learning 

Fundamental Move-

ment Skills. 

In Geography/History 

we are learning about 

families. 

In Health we are learning 

about emotions. 

In Creative Arts we are learn-

ing about creating pictures  

using different materials. 

 










